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Austin - Guild members received a crash course in creating winning 
competition images in July from Sam and Patricia Gardner. Their program, 
“Art, Design, and Visual Communication,” was oriented toward PPA 
competition but guild members came away with great ideas for developing 
their own photographic skills for their clients. They discussed artists from 
the Old Masters toward the more contemporary artists and how we should 
look at what they’ve done to gain inspiration to lighting, design, and 
competition. Sam and Patricia gave attendees tips on various artists, the 
key elements to look for in their work, and how these things make a more 
powerful image. The meeting was held at Precision Camera and was the 
guild’s premiere meeting. Print competition winners for July were: Tim 
Babiack, first place; Jake North and Bill Ledbetter, tied for second place; 
and Brandi Nellis, third place.

In August, the guild hosted Laura Ann and Randy Pollard from L-Ann 
Imaging in Victoria, Texas. The program focused on pin-up photography 
and what the Pollard’s call “Bellezza” (“beauty” in Italian). They discussed 
studio setup, the demographics of women who are interested in these 
sessions, the types of sessions that appeal to the clients, what kinds of 
products are offered, and how they run a session. Of particular interest to 
association members was the concept of a pin-up party. Laura Ann and 
Randy also introduced two models who spent some time demonstrating 
some poses for this type of work. Winners of the August print competition 
were: Tim Babiack, first place; Brandi Nellis, second place; and John R. 
Rogers, third place.

Brazos Valley -  Steve Kozak was the guest speaker for the August 
meeting of the Brazos Valley Guild with his program titled, “The Road to 
Success Requires 4-Wheel Drive.” Steve, who has been an instructor at the 
Texas School of Professional Photography for the past 14 years and who 
is the Secretary for Texas PPA, challenged attendees to determine their 
own definition of success and to seek success in financial and professional 
aspects as well as also in our personal lives. He compared his approach to 
success to “off-road, 4-wheel driving.” By explaining how the map and 
the trail guide work together, he allowed attendees to see not only how 
to “get from here to there,” but what to expect down the trail. Winners in 
the monthly print competition were: Melanie Hall, first place; and Ashley 
Siegert, second place.

Dallas -   In July, the Dallas Guild hosted Jerry Ghionis, four-time 
PPA Diamond Level Photographer of the Year and eight time winner of 
the WPPI Wedding Album of the Year Award at the Addison Artisan’s 
Center. Jerry is known for his in-depth understanding of how to shoot 
for a large, profitable wedding album. He shared his vision, philosophy, 
and design process to help attendees shoot with more purpose in order to 
tell a complete wedding day story. He also emphasized that there is more 
creativity required in business than there is in photography and shared his 
pricing formula for better album sales with the group. Widely regarded 
as one of the top five wedding photographers in the world, Jerry Ghionis’ 
theatrical and iconic images have redefined modern wedding photography. 
He is based in Melbourne, Australia and Beverly Hills, California, and 
travels frequently on international photography assignments. 

In August, the Dallas Guild hosted their annual Little Red Schoolhouse 
at the Hangar Hotel in Fredericksburg, Texas. Headline speakers were Jay 
Miller, Paul Ernest, and Richard Sturdevant. The Hangar Hotel features a 
1940’s setting for “Pin-ups, Planes and Classy Dames.”

Heart of Texas - In July, the Heart of Texas Guild celebrated their 
third annual “shoot-out” at Lake Waco. The event, organized by President 
Rhonda Williams, featured models ranging from a baby to a bride in the 
lake! After a meal of hot dogs and chips, photographers and models went to 
work in the many photogenic areas around the lake and camp grounds. The 
event attracted a good crowd including several newcomers, some of whom 
joined the guild. After it got too dark to take photographs, the monthly print 
competition was held and the winners were: Tom Sergent, first place; Cecy 
Ayala, second place; and Rhonda Williams, third place.

In August, the guild met at Klassy Glass in Waco. President Rhonda 
Williams gave a glowing review of the Dallas PPA Little Red Schoolhouse 
and introduced the speaker, Steve Kozak, who encouraged all guild 
members to belong to Texas PPA. Then, Steve gave his presentation on 
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relighting or building a fire under your photography business and how to get 
it into “4-wheel drive.” At that same meeting, the overall winner of the July 
“shoot-out” was announced... Rhonda Williams. Finally, the winners of the 
August print competition were: Tom Sergent, first place; Rhonda Williams, 
second place; and Darrell Vickers, third place.

Houston - Members of the Houston Guild had a busy summer... 
attending workshops and meetings, scoring big in the International Print 
Competition, and bringing home the TPPA Texas Pride Trophy from 
Kerrville! Conner Fuller was the July speaker who shared how he created 
a big senior market in a small town by offering unique and fun options 
including shooting in the rain, in a box, and using multiple outdoor sets. 
By doing so, he draws seniors from as far as 150 miles away. Conner also 
discussed his workflow, interaction with seniors, and his marketing and 
pricing plans.

In August, Teri Quance delivered a program on “Greater than Ourselves” 
which focused on the networking opportunities we have within our own 
communities and the PPA. Teri encouraged everyone to define a mission 
statement and a business map for growth. She explained the organization 

and opportunities at each PPA level (local, state, national) and helped 
attendees to better understand the merit system and the different levels of 
achievement. Baby photographers in the guild enjoyed a great workshop 
presented by Karen Butts. Her program, “Fine Art on a Shoestring: 
Creating Heirloom Newborn and Children’s Portraits,” presented some 
great tips on creating unique sets as well as the role played by colors and 
textures of fabrics and props in the image.

The Houston Guild is proud of members who had merit and loan 
images in the recent IPC. They are: Francie Baltazar-Stonestreet, Farrah 
Braniff, Karen Butts, Melanie Hall, Aileen Harding, Mindy Harmon, 
Kim Hartz, Tom Hathcock, Teri Quance, Cristie Reddahase, and 
Melinda Reddehase. Finally, congratulations are in order for winners 
of the August Print Competition Winners: Armando Chacon, first and 
second place in the Masters category; Karen Butts, first place in the 
Active category; Curley Marshall, third place in the Active category; and 
Francie Baltazar-Stonestreet, third place in the Active category.

San Antonio - In August, the San Antonio Guild welcomed Maria 
Bernal, a Texas based photographer since 2007 who is actively involved 
in PPA, Texas PPA, WPPI, and served as a past president for the Austin 
Guild. In her presentation, “Adding a Fine Art Line to Your Studio,” 
Maria shared her view on art and how art should be in every studio. 
Being influenced by art, music, and fashion, Maria places artist into three 
categories: Natural, Learned, and Business artists. She explained how 
to expand your clientele by incorporating studio art into your everyday 
business. The winners of the August print competition were: Ross 
Benton, first place; Fonzie Munoz, second place; and Jorge Velasco, third 
place.

South Plains - The South Plains Guild hosted Melanie Hall, of 
Houston, as the July speaker. Melanie presented a wonderful program 
on “Off-Camera Flash... My Way.” There were several visitors attending 
the program, many of whom came to hear Melanie speak. The South 
Plains Guild is also holding classes on CPP certification and is having 
an excellent response. These classes are held every other week. Finally, 
the guild says goodbye to long-time Executive Director, Tina Thompson, 
who is moving to Estes Park, Colorado. She has been a member of the 
South Plains Guild for over 26 years and will be missed.

TPPA Introduces the Road Trip - In case you haven’t noticed, 
Texas PPA has introduced the TPPA Road Trip. In the coming months, 
join Mike Marvins and Allan Montgomery on two exciting adventures. 
The first one is to the Texas Hill Country in November and the second 
one is to Big Bend in January. Texas PPA members receive a special 
discount when attending these events. You can find more information on 
page 10 of this issue.




